014547

DEPUTY MINISTER

G
THE PROVY «:( BRI chtumsa

DEPARTMENT OF MINES AND PETROLEZUM RESOURCES

PARLIAMENT BUILDINGS
VICTORIA, BRITISH COLUMBIA

September 19, 1974

Box 705,
Vanderhoof, B. C.

Mr. Eric Thomson, p‘- a‘ewﬂa gsf /fw

Dear Sir:

I would like to correct the impression given you
by the Tetter of September 16, 1974 from the Associate
Deputy Minister, Dr. J. T. Fyles.

This Department will be glad to assist you. A
geologist will examine any data you have and if he considers
he should visit your property will so do.

If your property warrants development, the Govern-
ment will help have it developed and may negotiate participa-
tion with you or otherwise assist you in negotiating for
development in other ways.

Otherwise, if it is thought that your property
does not warrant further work we will so advise you.

Sincerely yours,

/,,/‘7,- /
~ /4’ N

J. E. Nchynr,
Deputy Minister.
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copies to: Hon. L. T. Nimsick
Mr. Doug Kelly, M.L.A.

Dr. J. T. Fyles
Dr. S. S. Ho11andv///



WHEN REPLYING PLEASE REFER TO

FILE NO....oooni et ioionaniinintannearenes

THE GOVERNMENY OF
THE PROVINCE OF BRITISH CULUMBWA

DEPARTMENT OF MINES AND PETROLEUM RESOURCES

VICTORIA
September 16, 1974
Mr, Eric Thomson,
Box 705,
Vanderhoof, B, C,
Dear Sir:
It has recently been brelg tion that

through Mr. Doug Kelly you hayve A
b B0-claim molybdenum

property which you hold. - zaly that the government
will participate, but/you Mg p_submit to this office
she property. In the
department's ongofng work of cempdling data on the mineral
resources of the prdylnge, any dgtd on mineral deposits is of

value to u

Yours very truly,

, L

.

_~~ James T. Fyles
Associate Deputy Minister
Mineral Resources

JIF/ef
ce,: Mr, J, E, McMynn

pr. S. S. Holland vV




> - * GOVERNMENT OF BRITISH COLUMBIA
- _
-~ MEMORANDUM
TO....H.QH.......LE..Q....I ...... Nimsick .o FROM
Minister Mines.and. Petroleum. Doug Kelly, M.L.A. Omineca
Resources

Parliament Buildings . March 8 1974

suspsecr.. Re: Mining Claim OUR FILE e

Mr. Eric Thompson
YOUR FILE.. ..o,

Dear Sir,

WD‘I have bzen contacted by onz of my constituents, a
Mr. Eric Thom'son, Box 705, VANDERHOOF, B.C. about the matter
of his mining claims.

Mr. Thompson who has 30 claims known as the Caledonian
Group would like to share the benefits of these claims with the
Government of British Columbia. They are a Molybdenum property
and appar”ntly of good grade. H= states that he has invested
$36,000 in them which I assume that he would like to have returned
to hlmsmlf

I belisve Mr. Thompsons offer to be a generous one.
Would you plecase look into the offer.

Yours sincaorely,

‘Doug Kggly, M.LZA.

Omineca

| DEPT. OF MINES
| AND PETROLEL' RESCURCES

Recd LR 10 1974

DK/sw

ke g

CLFT. CF M5
AND PIINLITUM B SURCES

EEDENEa A _‘“)
4[1]‘ SE 7 E et 3 FRA~NEOS ,(,\ T

LiGETER'S OF e lCE

(E’ | [ wiroma, B G
Bora SiDEs or Ny :

4“{-’3/3’/ 32092 «£ Fdd A ”“N( Ak wif,u //s/ 1




G3E | 1SUL.

Mr. J.E. “C"yun'
Deputy Minister.

March 2let 74

These claims are four miles southeast of the east
end of Francois Lake. The ground was held in 1964 by
Julian Mining Co. Ltd. who did some trenching and then
dropped the claims. The ground was located in 1965 by
Thomson and held continuously by him since. Assessment work
on the claims is recorded to August 1974,

i

None of our geologists has been on the ground.

STUART S. HOLLAND,
Chief Geologist, Geological Division,
8SH/ jx Mineral Resources Branch.
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